WHITING VILLAGE AT CRESTWOOD COMM. ASSOC. INC.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
SUNSHINE MEETING
JUNE 16 2022

All Trustees being in attendance except Barbara D’Averso and Carole Snider, Meeting
opened by President Rosetta Del.uca.

Pledge of Allegiance was performed; Vice-President Robert Buonanno announced
amended rules for conduct at Sunshine Meetings, to wit: Sgt.-at-Arms Ken Stebner
would bring microphone to people wishing to speak. Any resident may have a maximum -
of 2 questions per meeting. Outbursts, angry retorts, rude and objectionable behavior
will not be tolerated, and the perpetrator (s) will be warned twice. Thereafter the police
will be called and the person (s) escorted from the clubhouse.

Minutes from the May 2022 Sunshine Meeting will be read at the upcoming Quarterly
meeting to be held Thursday June 23. Treasurers Report for May will be also be read at
that time.

Floor was opened to Questions from the audience: one resident objected to the
existence of the Trustees Event Committee, holding that entity had no right to host any
events whatsoever. Another resident asked the cost of the new sign at the Falmouth
Ave entrance. The Board answered the cost was $1,748.55.0ther Remarks and
complaints included dogs being allowed by their owners to relieve themselves on or
near H/Os inground garbage cans, speeding through our village, political signs still on
display over a week after the recent elections, and Manchester maintenance being
careless in emptying recyclables. All concerns were answered or tabled for a future
Sunshine meeting.

Meeting was moved for adjournment by President Rosetta DelLuca, seconded by Vice
President Robert Buonanno. Meeting adjourned aft 11:00 AM. Next Sunshine meeting
is scheduled July 21,2022 At that meeting and all Sunshine meetings thereafter,
meeting will be held at 6 PM. There will no longer be any daytime Sunshine meetings.
Please note that the Quarterly meeting scheduled for June 16, 2022 has been
rescheduled to 6 PM Thursday June 23, 2022.




